
January 4, 2024 

Dear praying friends, 

Happy New Year! Since our last leƩer, we have had 5 more churches take us on 
for support! We have considered every church visited and every new supporter an 
incredible blessing during these holiday months. We were blessed to be able to present 
our ministry in many churches close to family for both Thanksgiving and Christmas. We 
spent most of November in New Jersey near my sister, KaƟe, and her family. Then, in 
December we were able to see much of Kaitlyn’s family in northern Indiana. Even while 
visiƟng family, we were sƟll able to present our ministry in many churches when it is 
usually difficult. We are so grateful to God and to the pastors and churches that 
presented us with opportuniƟes to stay busy during this Ɵme that is typically a slow Ɵme 
for missionaries. 

We have some very exciƟng news! We are expecƟng our second child in May! In 
two weeks, we will find out whether it is a boy or a girl. God has given us grace in 
scheduling around the Ɵme of the delivery. In May, we will be near home in Illinois, and 
in June, I will be going to those meeƟngs alone so Kaitlyn can rest and recover. Please 
pray for our finances and health through this pregnancy.  

We are now at 28% support!  We have already sent out many informaƟon 
packets, with many more to be mailed out soon. Please pray that we would be able to fill 
up the rest of the openings in 2024 with exactly the churches that God would have us to 
visit. The best path is the one He leads us to.   

Serving the Lord, 

Brian, Kaitlyn, and Nathan Delaney 
Missionaries to South Korea 


